

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549-4561

February 28, 2012

George A. Schieren Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP shareholderproposals@gibsondunn.com

Re:

PepsiCo, Inc.

Incoming letter dated January 3, 2012

Dear Mr. Schieren:

This is in response to your letter dated January 3, 2012 concerning the shareholder proposal submitted to PepsiCo by Sarah Giltner. Copies of all of the correspondence on which this response is based will be made available on our website at http://www.sec.gov/divisions/corpfin/cf-noaction/14a-8.shtml. For your reference, a brief discussion of the Division's informal procedures regarding shareholder proposals is also available at the same website address.

Sincerely,

Ted Yu Senior Special Counsel

Enclosure

cc:

SHAREHOLDER NAME REMOVED

Response of the Office of Chief Counsel Division of Corporation Finance

Re: PepsiCo, Inc.

Incoming letter dated January 3, 2012

The proposal requests that the board adopt a corporate policy that recognizes human rights and employs ethical standards which do not involve using the remains of aborted human beings in both private and collaborative research and development agreements.

There appears to be some basis for your view that PepsiCo may exclude the proposal under rule 14a-8(i)(7), as relating to PepsiCo's ordinary business operations. In this regard, we note that the proposal relates to PepsiCo's product research and development. Proposals concerning product research, development, and testing are generally excludable under rule 14a-8(i)(7). Accordingly, we will not recommend enforcement action to the Commission if PepsiCo omits the proposal from its proxy materials in reliance on rule 14a-8(i)(7).

Sincerely,

Bryan J. Pitko Attorney-Advisor